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September 2017
Welcome to Nashwaaksis Memorial School year 2017-2018.  We are looking forward to a wonderful school year.  We are very proud of our school and would love to share our accomplishments with you.  Please check our new school website for lots of helpful information:  nms.nbed.nb.ca  If there is anything that you think should be on the website and isn’t, please let us know.
Our school hours are as follows:

7:50    Children can begin getting dropped off

8:20    Classes begin – don’t be late!! (
10:10   Recess

11:45   Outdoor play

12:15   Lunch – time to eat!

12:35  Afternoon classes begin

1:55    K-2 Dismissal

3:10    3-5 Dismissal
11:55  Wednesday Dismissal
Our teaching staff includes:

K – Amie Caverhill
K - Ann Murphy

K – Terri Morehouse
K – Kayla Hunt
1 – Katherine Lyons
1FI – Natalie Leclerc
1FI – Caroline Nolin
1/2 - Lynsey Wall
2 – Elizabeth MacArthur
2 - Debra Lister

2 – Lisa Cowie
3 – Tanya Carr
3FI – Shawnna Stephens/Taylor Losier

3FI – Carolyn Beers
4 - Andrea Green

4FI - Jannah Mead

5 - Wendy Hartt
5FI - Tracy Thibodeau

Resource - Carol Daine and Lisa Henry
Guidance – Lisa Henry
Music and Phys. Ed. – Leah O’Keefe
Phys. Ed. and Vice Principal – Alex Yaychuk
Principal – Jackie Hay

Librarian – Shelly Mason
Custodians – Jamie Lunney and two others TBD

Administrative Assistant – Ann Sewell and Lori Doucet
Mission and Vision Statements
The mission of Nashwaaksis Memorial School is to educate children so that they will successfully contribute to our evolving society.

Our vision is for our students to become a community of self-motivated learners who are critical thinkers, creative problem solvers, effective communicators and global citizens.

Morning Drop-Off and Afternoon Pick-Up

By September 16th the children should have settled into school and their morning routine.  We ask that if you drop your child off on the playground to please not stay.  The staff finds it challenging to keep the students safe when there are too many adults still on the playground before the bell rings.  In the afternoons, we ask that you wait outside at the front of the school on the Johnson Ave side if you are picking up your child.  Please park/drop-off across the road from the school or on Johnson Avenue, not in the staff parking lot due to buses and available parking.

PSSC and Nashmore Parents Association
We would love to have you join one or both of these parent groups. Please fill in the sheet that is coming home and return it to your child’s teacher as soon as possible.
Open House/Meet the Teacher/Meet the Parents
The Kindergarten Open House was scheduled for September 6 at 6:00 pm.  Open House for grades 1-5 is scheduled for September 20th at 6:00 pm.

Lice Prevention

To reduce the chance of you or your child contracting a case of head lice, start by not sharing items that touch the head. Though it may be tempting to share personal belongings (especially for kids), doing so can lead to the spread of head lice. Avoid sharing:

· combs and brushes

· hair clips and accessories

· hats and bike helmets

· scarves and coats

· towels

· head sets and ear buds

When kids play, they may naturally place their heads together.  (Think about when they pal around with their arms around each other’s shoulders.)  But if your child’s friend has lice, your young one may come home with it.  Have a chat with your children, reminding them of these precautions. Ask your child to avoid games and activities that lead to head-to-head contact with classmates and other friends.  Keep long hair braided or pulled back to discourage lice.
Allergy Allert

Students should not bring nuts or nut products to school due to severe nut allergies in our school.  If your child brings a Wow Butter sandwich, please label it as such so that we do not confuse it with peanut butter.  Thank you for helping to keep our children safe.

Communication
We plan to continue sending you information electronically as much as we can so please send your e-mail address to your child’s teacher as soon as possible.

Safe Arrival Program

If your child is going to be absent please remember to notify the school before 8:30 am if at all possible at 453-5421.  All children should be at school no later than 8:20 am.  Anytime after that disrupts student learning.
Hot Lunch and Milk
Hot lunch forms will come out monthly, milk forms bi-monthly. 
Nutrition Program:
In the office, we have a variety of snacks for our students who have forgotten theirs.  We also have some food for those who have been unable to eat breakfast.  At this point, we have a very small Nutrition Fund and the teachers are donating money through the Dress Down Day Fund to buy supplies.  However, if anyone is able to donate food that would be greatly appreciated by the children.  Some suggestions of things that you could donate include:

Fresh Fruit, Fruit Cups, Applesauce Cups

Real Juice Boxes

Peanut Free Breakfast Bars, Nutri-Grain Bars, Oatmeal to Go Bars

Cereal – Chex, Shreddies, Cherios, Mini Shredded Wheat, Alphabets, etc.

Rice Cakes

Cheese and Crackers

Yogurt Tubes

Yogurt

Boxes of Raisins

Sandwich Baggies

Plastic Spoons
Have a great year everybody!
